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New emergency food program launched for students 
living in residence 
 
Students living in residence at the University of Lethbridge now have access to emergency 
food thanks to a grant from the Food for Thought committee. 
 
The Residence Life team developed the Resident Emergency Food Fund (REFF) in response 
to reports of food going missing from communal fridges. The Residence Life team works to 
ensure students are connected with all the services they need, including food. While first-
year students living in residence are required to be on a dining plan, making the plan last 
the entire academic year can be a challenging task for students living away from home for 
the first time. Likewise, continuing students who aren’t on a dining plan can also find 
themselves short of food. 

 
In some instances, not having enough food can 
drive students to take on outside jobs to make ends 
meet, which also diminishes the time they have 
available to focus on their studies and function 
day-to-day. 
 
“Students were asking us about the food insecurity 
measures within residence, and we didn’t really 

have anything established,” says Shanna Brown, Campus Life Housing Coordinator. 
 
The team applied to the Food for Thought committee and received a $2,500 grant, which 
will provide grocery store gift cards and meal vouchers for the Chartwells food outlets on 
campus. 
 
“We are extremely grateful to the Food for Thought committee as these funds will help us 
reduce food insecurity within our residences,” says Brown. “REFF is available for all of our 
residents, whether they’re first-year or continuing, regardless of their income.” 
 
To access the program, students will be asked to fill out an application form and meet with 
a member of the Residence Life team, who will determine the long-term support needs. 

https://www.ulethbridge.ca/food-for-thought
https://qualtricsxmvgwbx7rw6.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_4OqjfGKTLgftTme


Along with the short-term support of a grocery card or food voucher, students will get help 
with long-term planning, resources and referrals. 
 
“Supporting our students’ access to nutritious food remains a key priority on campus, and 
we’re excited to continue exploring initiatives like this that make a real diWerence. By 
working together, we can help ensure our students have what they need to thrive and enjoy 
the best possible academic experience,” say Food for Thought co-chairs Diana Letts and 
Crystal Volk. 
 
Additional Food for Thought programming for students includes The Bodega, a food-sharing 
hub where students can pick up snacks, non-perishables, hygiene products and gently 
used kitchenware items; food literacy workshops; free fresh produce events and the 
Campus Roots Community Garden.  
 
Read online. 
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Contact:  
 
Caroline Zentner, public aWairs advisor 
University of Lethbridge 
403-394-3975 or 403-795-5403 (cell) 
caroline.zentner@uleth.ca 
 
Our University’s Blackfoot name is Iniskim, meaning Sacred Bu;alo Stone. The University is 
located in traditional Blackfoot Confederacy territory. We honour the Blackfoot people and 
their traditional ways of knowing in caring for this land, as well as all Indigenous Peoples 
who have helped shape and continue to strengthen our University community. 
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